
 
 

From – Fred Nairn 
 
Portia’s speech to Shylock in Shakespeare’s Merchant of 
Venice is generally regarded as one of the great speeches in 
Shakespeare’s works.  It is spoken by Portia, disguised as a 
young lawyer, Balthazar, who speaks with heightened elo-
quence to beg the money-lender Shylock for mercy for her 
secret lover who owes him money and cannot pay.  
The quality of mercy is not strain'd/It droppeth as the gentle 
rain from heaven/ Upon the place beneath: it is twice blest; 
It blesseth him (sic) that gives and him that takes. 

Mercy and forgiveness are enduring themes that pervade 
Shakespeare's works. The quote is an example of the esteem 
Shakespeare held for those who showed mercy as expressed 
in his poetry.  Shakespeare presented mercy as a quality most 
valuable to the most powerful, strongest and highest people 
in society.  When they show mercy out of their power they 
truly advance the civilizing of society. 

Justice, mercy and forgiveness are universal moral qualities 
and High Courts and Low Courts and Supreme Courts 
throughout the land feature the statue of Lady Justice bearing 
the balanced scales to signify that all people deserve equal 
justice under the law.  

Whatever our political color or stripe we must all be shocked 
when we see that justice is not being done and is not being 
equally applied.  The recent speech by the Chief Executive 
before an audience of police in which he exhorted them to 
“rough up” their fellow citizens during the arrest process and 
to leave off trying to help them as they are bundled into the 
back of a police car so as not to bang their heads, is seriously 
frightening.   Whatever happened justice and mercy? 

Shakespeare may have penned words of wisdom on the 
theme of civility but none come to mind just now as I write.  
However, a swift check on the internet introduced to me, and 
I to you, some words of educator and sage Parker Palmer on 
the topic: Political civility is not about being polite to each 
other. It's about reclaiming the power of 'We the People' to 
come together, debate the common good and call American 
democracy back to its highest values amid our differences. I 
view the role of leaders being not only to govern in just and 
merciful ways but to set the highest standards in respect and 
civility. 
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Instead, over the past week, or so, we have been regaled by attacks most vicious and foul on his opponents and 
enemies by the latest addition to the Administration – the Man from Queens.  Apparently, when challenged by 
the media for his language and attacks, the Man from Queens responded, that is how people from Queens speak 
and act.  Pity the youth from Queens. 

We can neither control nor influence those who are set over us as leaders and guides nor can we protect or youth 
from the corrosive impact of their words and actions.  All we can do is point out how disgraceful they are and 
how unworthy of trust they have proved themselves to be.  And we can model with words and actions, mercy, 
truth and civility. 

And a PS as we go to press:  The Man form Queens has fallen to the Generals and is heading back to where he 
came from.  

Senior Warden Report 

What a lovely July! So many warm and sunny days and not too many messy storms. Here’s hoping 
August is as nice so we can enjoy the end of this warm summer. Emmanuel has had a good month. 
Mark and Karen Reicks, our junior wardens have fixed, replaced, and maintained ,so things are 
looking very nice. Hurrah for ALP who came and got rid of the old 1966 electric pole just behind 
the  meditation garden! They told us last year it would be one to three years before they could re-
place it and they did it this month! Go look how nice it looks without that pole.  
 
The narthex is still a work in progress. We sold the old mailboxes. We are working on wall repair so 
we can install an electronic message board. For now we have just propped up some of our old 
framed documents on the tables but we will install them properly when the painting is done.  
 
Our big news is the upcoming Annual Picnic in  Glenwood on Sunday, August 27th.  Our Morning 
Eucharist service, celebrated by Father Fred Nairn, starts at 10:00. Our picnic at the chalet will fol-
low the service. We will provide the hotdogs and buns. Please plan to come and bring a dish to 
share and your beverages. Call Karen or Sheila if you have questions. 
 
Do you need to renew your Safe Church certification? We will be organizing two classes in the next 
two months. Please call Sheila to sign up. 
 
Have a good August. Please come to Church, it’s not the same without you.  

God bless you and yours,  

Sheila, Senior Warden  



 
 

Hymn of the Month 
By Tim Johnson 

 

Hymn #603  First Line Title: “When Christ was lifted from the earth”    Tune Name:  St. Botolph  

Text Author:  Brian A. Wren (b. 1936)   Tune Composer:  Gordon Slater (1896-1979) 

Much to my delight, the Friends of Music Committee has selected one of my favorites as our Hymn of the 
Month for August.  Not only is the tune pleasant and easy to sing, but I love the text as well.  It speaks of 
Christ’s unconditional love for each one of us and our need to follow in his example of ceasing the use of 

labels and personal prejudices and to completely accept and care for one another.  Although all of the vers-
es speak to me, I find the fourth especially meaningful:  “Thus freely loved, though fully known, may I in 

Christ be free to welcome and accept His own as Christ accepted me.”   

Brian A. Wren is an internationally renowned hymn writer born in the United Kingdom.  His philosophy in 

relation to the many hymns he has composed is that hymns are not simply pieces of music, but rather made 
up of theology and poetry.  Wren has also been a proponent of using inclusive language in his hymns.  Af-
ter examining the predominantly male focus of a great amount of sacred music, he began including women 

and suppressed or subordinate groups in his writing.  He has further challenged the established Church to 
re-examine and reach beyond its “limits of comfort and convention”.  His works number 250 and reach 

across many denominations and expressions of faith.  Six of Wren’s titles appear in our Hymnal 1982.  

 

The tune that is assigned to #603 in our hymnal is “St. Botolph” and was composed by Gordon Slater 
(1896-1979). Interestingly, this tune was first published in England in a collection entitled “Songs of Praise 

for Boys and Girls” and so it was very possibly originally used for a Sunday school hymn. The tune was 
named for St. Botolph’s Parish Church in Boston, Lincolnshire, England, where Slater served as organist 
for a time. The church honors St. Botolph, the seventh-century abbot of an influential monastery thought to 

have been northeast of Ipswich in Suffolk, England. This monastery was destroyed during the Danish inva-
sions of that time. Slater also served a time as organist and choirmaster at Lincoln Cathedral where he su-

pervised the rebuilding of the cathedral’s organ in 1960. During those years he was also the conductor of 
the Lincoln Symphony Orchestra. He taught at various British Colleges and universities, was a well-known 
organ recitalist for the BBC, and composed anthems and hymn tunes. In British churches, the hymn “Jesus, 

the Very Thought of You” is often sung to St. Botolph. 

  

Source: 
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August 6 

The Transfiguration 
 

Exodus 34:29-35 
2 Peter 1:13-21 
Luke 9:28-36 

Psalm 99 or 99:5-9 

 
August 13 

Tenth Sunday after Pentecost 
 

Genesis 37:1-4, 12-28 
Psalm 105, 1-6, 16-22, 45b 

Romans 10:5-15 
Matthew 14:22-33  

Matthew 11:16-19, 25-30  

 
August 20 

 Eleventh  Sunday after Pente-
cost  

 
Genesis 45:1-15 

Psalm 133 
Romans 11:1-2a, 29-32 

Matthew 15: (10-20), 21-28  

 
August 27 

Twelfth Sunday after Pentecost  
 

Exodus 1:8-2:10 
Psalm 124 

Romans 12:1-8 
Matthew 16:13-20  

 
 

 
 
 
 

Position August 6 August 13 August 20 August 27 

     Glenwood & Picnic 

Priest Fred Nairn Charles Preble Steve Schaitberger Fred Nairn 

Organist Virginia Hegre JoNette Brogaard Laurie Kruger Nancy Anderson  

Lector 1 Mark Reicks Sheila Stanton JoEllen Doebbert Mark Reicks 

Lector 2 John Hull John Hull Belvin Doebbert Sheila Stanton  

Altar Donna Z. Karen Reicks Tim Johnson Karen & Sheila 

Coffee MaryAnn Maamari Sheila Stanton JoEllen & Belvin Picnic 

 
Remember in Your Prayers: All clergy serving Emmanuel - 
Bishop Brian Prior - Jana & Charles Preble  –
  Don & Ann Hultstrand  – Laird Barber  -
 Hunter  – Cleone Sherman - John –  Mike & 
Lana – Jim –  Dana – Al Weinmann Family -
 Law Enforcement Officers - Military Person-
nel - Peace in the World - The Food Shelf, 
Volunteers & all who use it  - Total Ministry 
Team - Heartland Girls Ranch 

August Birthdays 
 

Jason Sinning 
Caitlyn Parsons 
 Amanda Baas 
Tarz Embry 
Wendy Zander 
 

Anniversaries 
 

Josh & Rachael Sinning 

Lectionary Readings for August  

Emmanuelôs Annual 1928 Service 

St. Paulôs Episcopal Church 

August 27 at 10:00  

Followed by a Pot Luck Picnic at the Chalet in the Park 

Hot dogs, buns, plates, utensils provided 

Bring your own beverage and a dish to share 

St. Paulôs is located on the grounds of the Pope County Museum 

809 South Lakeshore Drive – Glenwood, MN 
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